Monthly Meeting
1st Precinct Community Council
March 28, 2013 6:30 PM

Previous meeting minutes not read
Council President, Anthony Notaro, introduced and welcomed the Precinct’s new Commanding Officer, Brendan Timoney.  Captain Timoney provided the council with his background and communicated his focus for the command.  He believes that the Police Department works best when the police and community work together and that education is the best tool in crime prevention. 
Captain Brendan Timoney Report
The First Precinct was up 16 crimes this year versus a record low last year.  This was driven primarily by grand larcenies – specifically unattended bags in bars and restaurants.  There was a question regarding motorized bikes, which generated some confusion, as it seems there are contradictory statutes on the books.  Lieutenant Connelly to report back at the next meeting.
PO James Rudolph reported on TD 2:
TD2 is down 7 crimes for the year.  Phone snatches continue to be the most frequent crimes reported.  There are 19 subway stations in the 1st Precinct and over 353,000 riders daily from South Ferry to Houston Street.  The command is reporting 13 crimes in this area year to date – versus 19 year ago.
Former Commanding Officer, Deputy Inspector Winski, came to the meeting to thank the community for their support – echoing Captain Timoney’s sentiment that the PD works best when working with the community.   
Council President, Anthony Notaro announced that elections are forthcoming in June and named the election committee.  The responsibility of the committee is to determine the members in good standing (attendance at 4 or more meetings in the 12 months beginning in April 2012).  The election committee will announce the members in good standing at April’s meeting and nominations will be taken from the floor at the May meeting.
Comments/Questions were posed by the attendees 
Next meeting:  Last Thursday, April 2013.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Adjourned: 7:15 pm 

